
 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 

Enforcement Bureau 

Investigations and Hearings Division 

45 L Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

 

January 8, 2024 

 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED  

AND ELECTRONIC MAIL AT PAUL.RAHMLOW@MWCRADIO.COM 

 

Paul Rahmlow 

Chief Financial Officer, Secretary/Treasurer 

Midwest Communications, Inc. 

904 Grand Avenue 

Wausau, WI 54403 

 

Re: File No.  EB-IHD-22-00034405 

 

Dear Mr. Rahmlow: 

 

The Enforcement Bureau (Bureau) has now completed its review of the record in this case.  This 

letter is to inform you that, at this time, the Bureau is not planning to take further action regarding this 

matter.  You should not construe this letter beyond the terms herein. The Bureau may reopen this case and 

take future action on this matter, as appropriate, if new evidence becomes available or if the public 

interest so requires.   

 

Should you have any questions concerning the foregoing, please contact the undersigned at 

Patrick.McGrath@fcc.gov.  

 

 

     Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Patrick M. McGrath 

       

Patrick M. McGrath 

Chief 

Investigations and Hearings Division 

Enforcement Bureau 

 

 

cc (via email):  John Neely, Esq. (johnsneely@yahoo.com) 

  Miller and Neely, PC 

  FCC Counsel to Midwest Communications, Inc. 

mailto:Patrick.McGrath@fcc.gov

